Weekly Trench Journal

Area F

Trench 7

July 7, 2002


This week we opened this trench for the 2nd season of excavation.  There were a lot of loci to open consisting of some pits (7047 and 7049) the wall structure (7053) and interior and exterior fill (7057 and 7056) and the burial and surrounding fill (7054 and 7055).  This week we mainly focused on cleaning the baulks and the off season debris.


Two large fill loci were assigned in the trench: 7057, the possible interior of the wall structure and 7056, the exterior of the wall structure.  As we cleaned these loci by removing 3-5 cms of dirt, we found a lot of flat lying pottery sherds and animal bones, hopefully indicating some upcoming surfaces.  We also found another cobbled surface in the northern part of the trench that is cut by pit 7050.


We excavated the pits this week and found out that they were shallow.  Under pit 7050 there are some indications of another surface.


The other major project this week was articulating the 2 surfaces left form last year: 7047 and 7049.  7047 was irregular in shape.  After defining its boundaries we collected a 10-liter sample of soil to perform a microanalysis on it.  The surface was removed and underneath it there is a pit that will be opened tomorrow.  This locus will be closed tomorrow.  Surface 7049 is circular in shape and does not extend to the wall 7053.  It is a possibility that it is a filled in pit.  One characteristic that we have noticed about the surfaces in F7 is that they generally have pits directly beneath them – something to keep in mind.


The last main project was a thorough cleaning of all the baulks in order to have a clear picture of the stratigraphy.


Next week our goals include trying to define the area of the wall structure in the trench and trying to find any associated surface to the wall.  We will also try to get the baulks drawn in the trench.

